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RE: UPDATES AND REPORT ON MY ASSIGNMENT ON BRE11 

I wish to refer to the above matter and your directive that I present a report on my BRE 11 
assignment immediately. 

Sir, in view of the above I write to report that my assignment is 80% complete on BRE and on 
some Lozi officers that includes your deputy and mine who are still crazy about the by-gone 

powers of the BRE and their Litunga. Sir, my partial report is hereby attached to this minute as 
you directed in the last briefing. 

In addition, Sir Lozis are one of the most disorganized tribe/ group. In this line, I wish to 
mention and assure you Sir that I still have strong ties with some of the senior Indunas in 

Limulunga who are close to Litunga and influential, you know them Sir. This Sir, is despite the 
fact that the Lukulu Chief, who is the Litunga’s young brother, seems to no longer trust me. As 
for the Lozi officers, they are not a big issue, because most of them are under our control; your 
deputy is retired and still trust me; and my deputy Sir, is not an issue, the Nkoya of Lukena and 

Mbunda of Chiyengele/ Chi eke have done justice to my work and made it easier, after the 
elections, he will be out of the province. I will present a complete report of this one soon. 

Submitted. 

 

Nachimwenda Edson 
Provincial Chiefs and Traditional Affairs 
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